
EXPRESSION OF INTEREST   

           Consultancy to review the SINPFB Investment Policy Documents 

 
The Solomon Islands National Provident Fund (SINPF) was established by the Solomon 
Islands Government under the National Provident Fund Act 1973 commencing its full 
operations on the 1st day of October 1976 as a mandatory superannuation saving scheme, 
focusing primarily on formal employees. In 2003, NPF was deemed a financial institution under 
the Financial Institutions Act (FIA) and subject to prudential reviews by the Central Bank of 
Solomon Islands (CBSI), as all other licensed financial institutions in the country. 
 
Considering the "unique & current conditions" faced by the Fund. A review and update of the 
Fund’s existing Investment Policy documents to ensure they remain relevant, robust, and 
aligned with current best practices is required.  
 
The overall objective of this engagement is to review and update the 2017 Investment Policy 
Documents namely, (i) Investment Policy Statement (IPS), (ii) Investment Risk Management 
Regime, (iii) Investment Guideline (IG) and (iv) Strategic Asset Allocation Guideline (SAA). 
 
Consultant Contact: 
 
1.) For further information on the proposed engagement, queries are to be forwarded to 
Manager Investment, Jennifer T Lakoa, Solomon Islands National Provident Fund, P.O Box 
619, Honiara, Phone: +677 21659/25148, email: jlakoa@sinpf.org.sb. 
 
Alternatively:  
 
Inquiries regarding this proposed engagement may be directed to the Procurement 
Coordinator, Ms. Grace Kamaesini, Solomon Islands National Provident Fund, P. O. Box 619, 
Honiara, Phone: (677) 21659, Email: gkamaesini@sinpf.org.sb. 
 
 
2). Deadline: The deadline for the proposal is on 3rd March 2025, 4:30pm SI time. 
 
Please quote “SINPF Investment Policy Consultancy Review” on the subject line” on the 
subject line.  
 
Applications should be posted in a sealed envelope to CEO/General Manager, Mr. Michael 

Wate, Solomon Islands National Provident Fund, P. O. Box 619, Honiara, Phone: (677) 21659 

or alternatively email to: gkamaesini@sinpf.org.sb not later than 3rd March, 2025 at 4.30pm 

Solomon Islands Time. 

mailto:jlakoa@sinpf.org.sb
mailto:gkamaesini@sinpf.org.sb

